

Kia ora whānau,

I am sure that you are waiting with high anticipation for the **PM's announcement** of our country's progress of containing Covid 19.

As the announcement is to be made at **5.30pm this evening**, I am wanting to let you know our school's plan, if we were to move covid levels.

If the announcement is that we stay at **level 2**, it is school as per level 2 conditions until further notice.

If **we were to move to level 3** you will expect another email from me, on **Saturday 15 August by midday**.

This communication will:

- **provide details** of how our school will operate under level 3.
- provide a google form link for **'essential workers'**.
- Include an outline from each whānau with the **'Learning from Home'** programme.

Some students have been allocated **school devices** today ensuring that they get a device in a timely manner if we were to move into level 3. Some whānau have also proactively sent home **'hard copy learning materials'** **'We have been here before - as a staff we are confident in implementing 'whatever covid level' that is presented to us.**

Please look after yourself and your whānau - Stay safe.

Naku noa na

Mark Brown | Principal - Tumuaki

Newtown School

Mein Street

Wellington 6021

Ph: 04 389 6667

Mob: 027 24 78 422

Email: markb@newtown.school.nz

<http://www.newtown.school.nz>